
 VILLAGE OF WEBBERVILLE 

115 S. Main St. 

SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES 

 

The regular meeting of the Webberville Village Council was called to order by President Bradley 

Hitchcock at 6:02 pm on October 30, 2023, in the Webberville Village Hall. 

 

Roll was called: 

Present: Sam Schulte, Sandra Schoenborn, Lana Stanfield, Deborah Walter, Brad Hitchcock  

 

Others Present: 

  Jessica Kuch   Clerk/Treasurer   

  Shane Batdorff  DPW  

  Bruce Wallace   PEA Group 

  Alan Boyer   PEA Group 

  Paula Vergauven  Resident 

  Gordon Hogg   Resident 

  Cheryline Hogg  Resident 

  Daniel McCarthy  Resident 

  Betty Juntunen  Resident 

  Guy Juntunen   Resident 

  Annette Griswold  Resident 

  Don Griswold   Resident 

  Mike Taylor   Resident 

 

The Clerk declared a quorum 

 

Approval of Agenda 

Motion by Schulte, second by Stanfield to approve the agenda. Ayes all. Motion Carried. 

 

Public Comment 

Public comment was held during New Business after Alan Boyers Presentation of information. 

 

Apple Lane Project 

Motion by Schulte, second by Stanfield to approve change order #1 as presented. This is to mill 

and replace 2” of pavement on main street from Beech to Pardee Rd for $73,823.00 Ayes: 

Schulte, Schoenborn, Stanfield, Walter, Hitchcock. All Ayes. Motion Carried. 

 

Motion by Schulte, second by Schoenborn to approve change order #2 as presented. This is to 

replace 12 service leads on Apple Lane for $36,480.00. Ayes: Schulte, Schoenborn, Stanfield, 

Walter, Hitchcock. All Ayes. Motion Carried. 

 

Discussion: 

 

Alan began the Apple Lane discussion by introducing himself to the residents, and explained a 

little bit of his background with the Village. He passed out a memo regarding all the complaints 



that he heard on the Facebook recording of the last Village meeting and addressed each one. 

Alan read through the paper to clear up any misinformation or confusion the public had.  

 

Residents: Residents were able to ask questions that they had as Alan read through the Memo. 

An open discussion was held between residents, council, and the PEA Group. Questions such as 

water quality, water pressure, and state requirements were asked and explained. It was said that 

in order for water quality to increase all mains, service lines, and water system needs replaced. 

Even then the residents would need to replace their pipe from curb stop to their house and pipe 

inside their homes. 

 

Adjourn 

Motion by Schoenborn, second by Walter to adjourn the meeting at 6:57 pm. All Ayes. Motion 

Carried. 

 

Jessica Kuch 

Clerk/Treasurer 


